
CHABOT-LAS POSITAS COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 

 

July 20, 2021 

 

 

Agenda Item: 7.8  

 

Subject:  Approval of Contract for Career Services Collaborative Subcontracting Services 

between Ohlone College and Chabot-Las Positas Community College District - 

Economic Development, Tri- Valley Career Center 
 

 

Background:    To continue work serving unemployed and under-employed persons in our 

area, the Tri-Valley Career Center (TVCC) has been awarded a Workforce Innovation and 

Opportunity Act (WIOA) grant in the amount of $200,000, for program year 2021-2022, for 

the Adult and Dislocated Workers’ Programs. WIOA funds improve workforce quality, 

reduce welfare dependency, and enhance the productivity and competitiveness of the nation. 

 

Previous WIOA contracts have been with the Alameda County Workforce Development 

Board (ACWDB).  However, the ACWDB has altered their funding to a single source Career 

Services Collaborative Lead, which is Ohlone College. Thus, TVCC will subcontract the 

services through Ohlone College for this fiscal year. The services remain the same, with a 

new and welcomed emphasis of increase collaboration with Chabot and Las Positas Colleges.  

 

TVCC will utilize WIOA funds to increase the employment, job retention and earnings of 

adult and dislocated workers, as well as increase their occupational skill attainment. TVCC 

works with the Colleges and community to serve local adults seeking career assistance.  

 

The Board of Trustees has accepted similar funds for the TVCC, including item 7.2 on 

10/3/17; item 7.9 on 8/21/18; item 7.1 on 9/17/2019; and item 7.2 on 7/21/2020. 

 

The term of this contract is July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022. 

 

Recommended Action:  That the Board of Trustees approves the proposed Contract for 

Career Services Collaborative Subcontracting Services between Ohlone College and Chabot-

Las Positas Community College District - Economic Development, Tri- Valley Career 

Center, in the amount of $200,000, effective July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022. It is further 

recommended that the Board authorize the Vice Chancellor, Business Services, to execute the 

Contract on behalf of the District. 

 

 

Submitted: Theresa F. Rowland/Date  Approved: Ronald P. Gerhard/Date 

         

         

  APPROVED   DISAPPROVED   TABLED 

 


